
















 

 

October 5, 2022 

 

Wareham Zoning Board of Appeals 

54 Marion Road 

Wareham, MA 02571 

 

 Re: Change of Use at 118 High Street 

 

Dear Chairman and Members of the Board: 

 

 Dr. Ileana Berman has owned the property at 118 High Street since 2020.  The building 

on the property is a 5 bedroom, 2 ½ floor house.  The property is zoned Wareham Village II.  Dr. 

Berman operates a mental health and substance abuse treatment clinic on the first floor.  The 

second floor is currently used for excess storage and office space.  Dr. Berman wishes to convert 

the unused second floor into a residential apartment, potentially to provide housing for the clinic 

manager. 

 Dr. Berman is requesting that the Board grant a variance from the Zoning Bylaws which 

prohibit apartments in mixed use buildings in the Wareham Village II district.  A literal 

enforcement of the bylaw would create a substantial hardship on Dr. Berman because the 

building, previously a residential home, is ideally situated to include an apartment unit.  Dr. 

Berman is considering offering the apartment to her clinic manager at a reduced rental rate to 

incentivize their long-term employment and to increase safety and security.  Disallowing Dr. 

Berman would render the second floor of a house essentially useless for any purpose other than 

for storage. 

 Here, granting the variance will improve the public good because it would decrease the 

number of unoccupied houses on the street.  Currently, the building becomes completely vacant 

at the end of business hours each day.  Granting the variance for the upstairs apartment would 

ensure that a person would always be on site during the weekday evenings or weekends. 

 Granting the variance will not nullify or substantially derogate from the intent of the 

bylaw because the building is already set up to accommodate both uses.  There is already 

adequate parking to accommodate the clinic on the first floor and an apartment unit on the 

second floor.  Very little construction would need to be done in order to make the second floor 

an adequate and comfortable residential apartment.  



 In conclusion, granting Dr. Berman’s variance request will have only a positive effect on 

the homes and businesses within the Wareham Village II district.  The house already has the 

room and parking to support an apartment, while the business and the neighborhood will benefit 

from the built-in security.  

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 Mike McVeigh 

 For New England Center for Psychiatric and Addiction Disorders 
















